Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

August 5, 2015
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, August 5, 2015 via conference call. 
Present:

Floyd Davis- Community Link

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry
Skeet Ayscue – Homes of Hope

Melissa McKeown- Union County Community Shelter

Robin Shue – Family Crisis Council (BoS Alternate Lead)
1. Approval of Minutes:  The May and June minutes are approved
2. Balance of State Updates: Nicole Dewitt reported:
· Coordinated Assessment- out of 26 Regional Committees 14 CA plans are approved, 4 have additional Coordinated Assessment Council recommendations and 11 require CAC action. Nicole is scheduling another CA meeting with the PRC group to try to finalize the CA plan. Nicole urged Execs to identify staff who should participate and commit to active involvement in the CA plan. 
· The COC NOFA has not been released yet. The PRCs volunteer for the Project Review Committee is Ed Hosack of Cooperative Christian Ministry.  Anyone interested in applying for a new project in the CoC must complete the online intent to apply. The form can be found on NCCEH website at www.ncceh.org
· The NCCEH Data Center has scheduled several migration trainings around the state. They will be in Kannapolis on August 20 & 21st. 
3. Rowan County Exec Committee Seat- Robin Shue was elected as the last PRC meeting. Cabarrus County needs a representative since Natalie no longer is employed with Cardinal Innovations.  Suzanne Storch of Cardinal Innovations suggested Patricia Bryan who replaced Natalie Allen. Ed agreed to contact Patricia to provide an orientation and inform her of the responsibilities of the role. 
4. State ESG application- The ESG application has not been released yet. Nicole sent the PRC email list an email asking for potential applicants to identify themselves. 
5. Other Business:  
· Floyd mentioned that we haven’t had representation from Davidson County for the last few months. He plans to contact Gayle Whitehead in an effort to find out if she is still available to serve on this committee. Ed reported that he has hired 2 Program Managers since he lost 2 staff members in recent months. Samantha M. will be responsible for the My father’s House project and Tricia D. will oversee operations as the Teaching House. Roxanna C is the new staff member with the financial ministry. 

· Floyd announced that Tameka Gunn is Program Director for the entire Homeless to Housing department of Community Link. New staff will be invited to the Sept 9th regional committee meeting. 
· Skeet announced their upcoming fundraiser at 336 Church Street in Albemarle 
September 2, 2015 at 9:30am
